
Minutes from November 4, 2021 Meeting  

Sundowners Snowmobile Club 

 

Call To Order: 7:13 pm at Creekview by President Richard Plautz 

Roll Call: 35 members present. Elected and appointed positions as follows…. 

President Richard Plautz yes; Vice President Robbie Koepp yes; Secretary Kurt Birkett yes; Treasurer James McCue yes; 
Directors Mike Shumaker yes, Tim Weber yes, James Rece no, Archer Radtke yes, Brian Sayre yes 

Trail Bosses: John Sweeney no; Mike Shumaker yes; Jim Swon yes; Zane Reilly yes; Tim Weber yes; Mike Bentheimer yes;  
Charles Hendrickson no; Jarrod Bublitz no; Robbie Koepp yes;  Archer Radtke yes; Brendt Keinbaum no; Aaron Lenox yes; 
Dan Learn no; Craig Phillips no; Richard Plautz yes   

Secretaries Report: Kurt mentioned that we are over 100 paid AWSC memberships. November 9 will be the next AWSC 
update, then not until November 23. Report accepted          

Treasures Report: James discussed the total balance in the bank accounts of $27,514.40 and PayPal of $247.06. We are 
still waiting on the raffle winner to claim his prize at Quam’s. He is still undecided on what he wants.  Last year (banner 
year for grooming) we spent $1880 on fuel for grooming. Report accepted 

Presidents Report: We had received a contract from John Traynor that was sent to me and only me and not our 
Attorney. Given that we have legal counsel, a contract proposal should have been sent to our Attorney first. (I forwarded 
the contract proposal to our Attorney immediately upon receipt) the proposal had a couple points that will still need to 
be ironed out before approval. Given the amount of topic matter at our Nov. meeting, the Snowfall prediction forecasts 
were rescheduled until the Dec. 2 meeting.  I did provide two quick predictions of snow of at least 2-3 inches on 
Wednesday evening Nov.24th and another Clipper event Thursday Dec. 2nd. 
 
Trail Report: The groomer needs welding. New stop, stop ahead, and blazers have been ordered. The GPS units have 
arrived and are being installed into the groomers. Trail permission documents need to be finished up and turned in. 
Need help with these contact Shoes or Kurt.      
 
Old Business: Zane is leading the charge on the Thanksgiving parade float. Kurt contacted the 6 sponsors for signs for 
the float. 
  
New Business: Tim is going to order the meat for the next meat raffle on December 11 at Creekview 4pm, and Charlie 
says he will help. Jim is going to take the lead on the scholarship. Kurt will be working on getting paper maps made. The 
regular stickers have been ordered and the reflective ones are still in the design phase.      
 
Announcements: Next meeting will be short. December 2 at Creekview 7pm. Christmas Party. Jim Blouin mentioned to 
keep hard copies of all trail work including grooming.    
 
Adjournment: 8:43 pm        
 

       

 

 

  


